
July  13, 2012                          

City Council  

Committee Report 

 
To:  Mayor & Council 

 
Fr:   Marco Vogrig, Municipal Engineer  

              
Re:   Section of Fourth Avenue South - Name Change to Fourth 

Street South 

 
Recommendation: 

 
Whereas Section 27 the Municipal Act, 2001, S.O. 2001 c. 25, as amended, allows a 
municipality to pass by-laws in respect of a highway only if it has jurisdiction over the 
highway;  
 
And Whereas to correctly correspond to descriptions in the City of Kenora Traffic Bylaw 
127-2001 and 79-2003, as amended; 
  

And Whereas notice has been provided for the proposed change pursuant to By-law 

No. 144-2007 of the Corporation of the City of Kenora;  

  

Now Therefore The Corporation of the City of Kenora Hereby Enacts as Follows:  
  

1. That a section of Fourth Avenue South approximately 100 feet in length  as 
shown on the attached Map 1 and located between First Avenue South and the 
Entrance to the Canada Safeway property, in the City of Kenora, be renamed to 
Fourth Street South. 

 
2. That this By-law shall come into full force and effect on the date of final passage 

hereof at which time all By-laws that are inconsistent with the provisions of this 
By-law and the same are hereby amended insofar as it is necessary to give 
effect to the provisions of this By-law.   

 

Background: 
 

When the City reconfigured the roadway at Fourth, First and Safeway 
Entrance it was discussed to change a short section (approximately 100 feet 

in length) of Fourth Avenue South to Fourth Street South. Also, when the 
Traffic Bylaw was consolidated after amalgamation the wording in the bylaw 



reflected this proposed renaming of the intersection at First Avenue South 

and Fourth Avenue South to First Avenue South and Fourth Street South but 
somehow, the renaming of the street was overlooked.  Now, in order to 

correspond correctly with the Traffic Bylaw, that section of Fourth Avenue 
South running east-west from the Safeway Entrance to First Avenue South 

should officially be renamed Fourth Street South.  This would fall in with our 
street names as Third Street South runs east-west just north of this 

intersection and Fifth Street South  runs east-west just south of this 
intersection.  No civic addressing will be affected by this name change 

(Safeway’s address is First Avenue South). 
 

Budget:  2012 Budget 
 

Communication Plan/Notice By-law Requirements:  
Notice on Agenda Required,  By-law required. 

Distribution: R. Perchuk, M. Vogrig, 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



MAP: 1–  
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